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ICS Continence Promotion Committee Meeting Minutes
Monday 26th August 2013, 

Venue: Centre Convencions Internacional de Barcelona (CCIB)
Room: M214
Time: 11.00-13.00 
Known Attending: Tamara Dickinson (Chair), Mary Van Poelgeest-Pomfret, Jacky Cahill, Els Bakker, Nicole Huige, Stavros Charalambous, Barry Cahill, Diane Newman, Tomasz Michalek, Diane Owen, Peter Meyers, Deborah Gordon, Sherif Mourad
Apologies: Jane Meijlink, Frankie Bates, Christa Thiel, Diaa Rizk
Also in attendance: Jenny Ellis

	1. Picture of Committee to be taken

Picture taken of the committee. TD welcomed members and everyone introduced themselves. TD welcomed Stavros on to the committee- this was his first committee meeting.

TD provided copies of the committee ethics to members, she would like members to review and agree to the terms (see appendix.) It’s TD’s expectation that is how members will conduct themselves whilst on the committee.

	2. Approval of Barcelona meeting minutes, attached.

BC approved and MVP-P seconded.

	3. Terms of Reference & Terms of Office to be discussed
> Committee members need to decide who would like to stay on for 1 extra year and who would like to stay on for 2 years.
JE highlighted that members due off the committee, following a 6 year term, could stay on with special permission from the Board- members need to let TD know if they wish to stay on and we will place a request to the Board of Trustees. 

JC thinks the committee is currently too big. The Board will be looking at committee sizes as part of their review. BC feels committee hasn’t been able to achieve as much as it could e.g. the public forum was good in Cairo but not as god since then. TD agreed in theory the public forum is an effective use of our time. BC felt the public forum needs to be assessed country by country- TDa agreed. MVP-P agreed,-placed like Cairo were different, Spain shuts down in August so it’s timing as well as location.
SM felt thay we need to assess our targets, we don’t have to do it all we can use other committees and organization to assist- which would help us achieve more. JC highlighted that the PCC discussed some idea’s for public forum e.g. it could be sponsored. SM agreed we need to ask ourselves what we want to do- we need to have a vision.

DN stated that our vision is in our mission statement- continence awareness, so this is the CPC’s function. The committee highlighted that we need funds to achieve this goal.

> Need to review the wording of the TOR in relation to specifying the patient organisation representation. Also, the wording “Conducts a Public Forum in conjunction with the ICS Annual meeting" if this is to be kept on the TOR. (See Jane comments.)
TD felt that we should remove ‘conducts a public forum’ from the TOR- all members agreed.

Action: JE to remove public forum from TOR and submit to Board for approval.

TM thinks the public forum should move to/for patient advocacy groups and/or general healthcare providers, and then we could encourage more sponsorship for the forum. MLVP agreed, we need to give information to local organisations who in turn can distribute this to the patients in the local areas.
The committee reviewed Jane’s comments. BC does not feel that we need patient experts and advised that 1 representative on the committee would be acceptable-TD agreed. MVP-P feels, as a patient advocate, that it doesn’t matter if you’re a health professional but thinks it’s important for patient advocate groups to be involved in the future. Committee feels that it’s down to the Chair to ensure there is a fair mix of members and representatives. 

	4. Review of subcommittees

TD highlighted that from that the survey results showed the WCW subcommittee was the most important and fistula the least. She asked whether we should change subcommittees based on this information? TD asked whether some subcommittees should be based on the focus areas? 

	5. Outcome of the web survey

EB asked whether it was possible to go to 1 country a year? NH felt that it is more efficient to do a meeting where the AGM is taking place. TD highlighted that we could tag on to the education committee meeting locations. DN thinks the Board need to give CPC money to achieve their goals. The committee questioned the budget request process, JE explained he process for clarity. The budget request was denied last year due to lack of funds which affected all committees and not just the CPC. TM felt that the ICS should fund public forum costs and ICS experts. SM highlighted that you won’t get everything you request e.g. last year the fistula committee requested £32,000 and received £12,000 You therefore need to get local members and organizations involved- this therefore divides the work and costs. 
BC felt that there was a struggle between the CPC and ICS, when it comes to health promotion, we haven’t got the resources to do what we are suggesting e.g. public forum. BC suggested that some materials should be translated and saved on the website. EB highlighted that we have tried to do this before but it is very difficult. We need to pick 1 idea and put a business plan to the Board to get the money.

All agreed that we need to have one achievable aim and progress from there. Going forward it would be useful to tag on to education committee meetings where possible.
Action: Committee needs to select 1 achievable action for 2013-2014.
Action: TD to discuss tagging on to education courses where possible with Education Committee.


	6. WCW (see additional information)

JC highlighted that the Canadian Continence Foundation (CCF) did not hold WCW this year as there is a week in Canada in October. BC highlighted that Australia aligned their week with ICS and feels the CCF should as well. JC stated that this was not possible sadly. 
TD highlighted the letter sent to the World Health Organisation (WHO) for recognition of WCW- waiting for a reply. 

SC thinks we should have patient video’s on the ICS TV page. JE advised that we could ‘like’ a video and it would then should up on our news feed- so other members can view this. We have liked a number of WCW video’s that were sent to the office. 
Action: If any committee members have you tube videos then please notify Jenny and we can like the video so they show up on our news feed for other members to view.
SC would like video’s to have subtitles, JE advised we would need to ask IT department about this.

Action: JE to ask IT department if videos could have subtitles.



	7. Public Forum

See above discussion under Terms of Reference

	8. AOB

MVP-P highlighted the WFIP meeting taking place in Barcelona to set up Spanish patient organization. She thanked the office for their accommodation for the request for a free meeting space and highlighted that if you put effort into arranging these meetings then outcomes can be achieved.


